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February 9, 2024

Ms. Samantha Owen 
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1101 Western Avenue, Suite 706 
Seattle, Washington 98104 

Re: Preferred alternative for the Eklutna Hydroelectric Project - restoration of Eklutna River 
and Lake salmon habitat and production 

Dear Ms. Owen: 

The Matanuska Susitna Borough Fish and Wildlife Commission (FWC) represents the interests of 

the Borough in the conservation and allocation of fish, wildlife and habitat. Specifically, the FWC 
advises borough officials, state or federal agencies and other organizations with interests that may 
affect conservation of fish, wildlife, and habitat across an area the size of West Virginia. Within 
this area, residents fish commercially, personal use dip net, sport fish, and four indigenous 
communities are important subsistence users-Tyonek, Knik, Eklutna and Chickaloon. The 
members of the FWC combined bring well over 150 years of experience managing fish and 
wildlife resources within Alaska. 

It is the understanding of the FWC that in your capacity you represent the three owners of the 
Eklutna Hydroelectric Project. Pursuant to the 1991 Fish and Wildlife Agreement for Snettisham 
and Eklutna Projects we would like to provide our recommendations in the restoration of the 
historically important Eklutna River and Lake. ln our opinion for this to be accomplished per the 
1991 agreement will require sufficient water flows to support passage of anadromous fish species 
to and from Eklutna Lake to the confluence of the Knik River. United States Congresswoman Ms. 

Pelto la clearly articulates that in authorizing the sale of the Eklutna Hydropower Project it was the 

intent of Congress that the Utilities must mitigate for drying up the Eklutna River. How best to 
accomplish this will require an investment that if done correctly will demonstrate how this 
hydroelectric project can be done responsibly and would gain a much broader public and 
environmental support. The recommendations offered by the National Marine Fisheries Service 
are proven steps which would provide for the positive outcome in meeting the objectives of the 
1991 agreement. The FWC supports these recommendations and those offered through resolution 
by the Native Village of Eklutna. 
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